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February 2, 2020 
 

SUPERBOWL PARTY! 

 

POT LUCK side dishes 

 

2ND ANNUAL CHILI COOK OFF 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 
 
BUNCO 2ND THURSDAY, February 13, 2020  
Every Tuesday...Line Dancing with Duffy 6-8 PM 
Every Wednesday...Guitar Night 6-8 PM 
Feb 7….Steak Night w/WORKIN’ MEN band 
Feb 14…VALENTINES EVENT w/JIM ALLEN band 
Feb 21… MARDI GRAS w/Mardi Gras Music 
Feb 28… BBQ PORK w/Ghostriders Band 
    Dinners & Entertainment subject to Change,  
Please verify on our website www.Moose1874.org.    
                                 

           VALENTINE’S DINNER DANCE 
       FEBRUARY 14th 

Prime Rib Dinner with all the  
trimmings and a Dessert Bar. 

Presale $20 
At Door $25 

Price includes Dinner and Jim Allen Band 



 



DISTRICT #23 LODGES 

 

El Centro #1033 
2310 Myrtle Road 
Imperial CA 92251 
 
Escondido #1874 
Chapter #1310 
25721 Jesmond Dene Rd 
Escondido CA 92026 
 
Kearny Mesa #1852 
Chapter #1337 
3636 Ruffin Road 
San Diego CA 92123 
 
Lemon Grove #1713 
Chapter #2267 
9062 Memory Lane 
Spring Valley CA 91977- 
 
Mira Mesa #2108 
8670 Miramar Rd Suite T 
San Diego CA 92126 
 
Oceanside #1325 
2017 South Coast Hwy 
Oceanside CA 92054 

 
San Diego #508 
Chapter #002 
1648 30th St 
San Diego CA 92102 

 

 

 
 

LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE #1874 
Phone: 760-745-1874         Fax: 760-745-5501 

BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Governor                Phil Persails      760-522-4505      
Jr. Past Governor                                         
Jr. Governor     Robert Fleck Jr.       
Prelate                     Bob Fleck Sr,     
Administrator               Dan Papp       760-310-8031             
Treasurer         Phil Ponto              
1 Year Trustee                  John Turner 
2 Year Trustee                  Alan Kosbab 
3 Year Trustee                  Jim Trageser 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Sergeant at Arms     Pete Street   
Inner Guard        
Outer Guard         

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
Moose Legion       John Bissell 
Membership            
Application Review              
Endowment Fund                 
Activity Chairman                      
Community Service             Jim Trageser 
Newsletter                    Charly Papp     760-310-8030  

 
 

 WOMEN OF THE MOOSE CHAPTER 1310...Meetings 1st & 3rd Wednesdays 

 
BOARD OF  OFFICERS 

Senior Regent      Meridee Reynolds 
Junior Graduate Regent   Lydia Persails 
Junior Regent      Terrie Jacobsen       
Sec/Treasurer      Grace Wichert            
Recorder       Charly Papp       

         APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Guide        Nora Williams      
Asst. Guide      Evelyn Raedel 

    STANDING COMMITTEES 
Higher Degrees     June Fleck 

         CHAPTER DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEES 
Membership Retention   Michele Fettig 
Community Service    Yvonne Stone 
Mooseheart/Moosehaven  Donna Marcus 
Activities/Sports     Liz Crewdson 

                                                  AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Cindy Mintz 
Member       Carla Albright 
Member       Tina Farrell      

                                                REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Amber Freeze 
Member       Susan Huppert 



 

   NEWSLETTER  

     BOOSTERS 
 

 
Jim & Jean Blythe (1-20) 
Nancy Browning (3-21) 
Cowboy Bill   (1-21) 
Marge Crawford (7-20) 
Bob & June Fleck (10/20) 
Pat Greene (3-20) 
Harvey & Shirley Higgins (1-20) 
John & Carolyn Kirk (3-20) 
Dale & Donna Kissinger (1-20) 
Dan & Charly Papp (3-20) 
Larry & Sue Phillips (4-20) 
Dale & Jeanne Pulver (2-20) 
Ben Smith (7-20) 
Nora Williams (1-21) 
 
 
 
Thank you for your support.  

  

 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP TO 
PRINT AND MAIL OUR   

NEWSLETTER TO MEMBERS 
WHO DO NOT USE            

COMPUTERS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider becoming a Booster. 

Your donation ($10 per person) 
helps make it possible to print the 

Newsletter and MAIL it to ALL  
members without email.  We need 
YOUR help to make sure all mem-

bers know what’s  

happening at our Lodge. 
 

      Governor’s Corner                  

 
           

 

Hello Brothers and Sisters of our Lodge: 
 
Last year was a very hard financial year for our lodge. We 
had to work on the plumbing of the outside bathrooms, we 
had 2 trees fall in the park that did a lot of damage to the 
stage and the keg barn in the park even benches that were 
damaged.  We had a lot of tree branches and tree stumps 
that had to be removed.  Thanks to some members that 
stepped up and worked so hard to repair and fix the park to 
help keep the Lodge from spending more than we could 
afford. 
 

Well, 2019 is over and in the past. Let's look forward to 2020. We have a lot to look     
forward to. We will be going to Buena Park for the CA/NV Conference in February, we 
would like to see our moose members attend the opening ceremonies and spend time 
with other members from other Lodges. 
 
We’re trying to open on Monday nights again.  We are offering homemade 10 oz. burgers 
or turkey burgers with all the trimmings. onion rings and fries.  Please come support the 
volunteer cooks and the Lodge. 
 
We have breakfast every Sunday, our cooks are all volunteers, donating their time and 
talents for the love of their Lodge. So, please support them by coming to not just Sunday 
breakfast but meals during the week days also. We have several different meals during 
the week. bring your friends to line dancing and let them join in on activities.  
 
We have a chili cook off on Feb. 2 for Super Bowl. Please see flyer for details.  We also 
have a comedy show on March 21st. see flyer around the Lodge for details and in the 
March newsletter. 
 
The LOOM has their meetings on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of every month.  The general 
meeting is at 7pm, don’t guess or think what you hear at the bar is accurate.  Please 
come to a meeting and see what is really going on in your Lodge. Let us know what you 
would like to see happen at your Lodge.  Changes can't be made in the Social Quarters; 
they have to be made at the board meetings.  Have other bands you’d like to hear, please 
email their name and number to WOTMCharly@sherline.com and we’ll see if they are 
interested in playing at the Lodge. 
 
Remember, since all functions and dinners are done by volunteers, the calendar typically 
changes a number of times each month.  If you have email, we send out weekly updates; 
however, if you only receive your newsletter in the mail.  Please come by the lodge and 
pick up the current monthly calendars at the bar, so you can see what activities are going 
on for the month.  This is your Lodge, please enjoy it and support it and its volunteers. 
 
Fraternally Yours, 
Phil Persails 
Governor  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:WOTMCharly@sherline.com


Senior REGENT’S chapter chatter 

 

                                Dear Co-Workers and friends,  
 
                                 HAPPY NEW YEAR!   
 
                                 I hope you all had a great holiday season and are ready to join in the fun this new year.    
                                The New Year's Eve celebration was a big success thanks to the efforts and talents of Bob  
                                 Fleck Sr. and Jr. who were the expert meat cooks and carvers....to Betty Lou Gibbs, and  
                                 sister, Roberta Minshew and their team  who did the decorating,  Michele Fettig, Lydia  
                                 Persails, Terrie Jacobson, Cindy Mintz, and many others who helped with the food 
                                 presentation and last minute preparations.  Not to forget the kitchen crew Amber, Evelyn  
                                 and, and Sierra without whom the party would not have happened.  A great time was had 
                                 by all!  Next year be sure to plan of spending New Years Eve with your Moose family.   
 
We have many great upcoming events...Please keep up with your newsletter and lodge calendar so you don't 
miss out!  
 
The WOTM have their bake sale in conjunction with Steak Night the first Friday of the month (March will be the 
2nd Friday).  We thank you in advance for your donations of baked goods and your purchase of them...your 
dollars help fund our family activities.  
 
The 5th Friday of the month is always the WOTM dinner, all proceeds going to our Chapter.  Be sure you come 
and enjoy the tasty meals prepared just for you! 
 
There is also Bunco on the 2nd Thursday of the month where fun and friendships are made. 
 
It is time for the Nominating committee to be looking for the new board of officers for the 2020-2021 year that 
starts May 1, 2020.  If you are interested in helping to shape the future of our Chapter by taking a leadership 
position, please contact Terrie Jacobson, Charly Papp, Lydia Persails, Grace Wichert or me...we would love to 
talk to you.   
 
REMEMBER THIS IS YOUR LODGE...YOU BELONG HERE!  It takes a little from each of us to make our 
Chapter and our Lodge a success.  Please do your part...come and participate!  
 
Fraternally yours,  

Meridee Johnson  
Sr. Regent  



 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATOR’S UPDATES 
 To Everyone, 

The best of New Year’s wishes to all of you and your families.  We are looking to the future and an active year at the Lodge.  I would like to 

thank the Board and Members who stepped up and made a donation to Lodge operations.   We are able to see some daylight at the end of 

the tunnel, but we are monitoring operational costs closely.  I hope everyone understands that being a non-profit only exempts us from   

paying income tax.  We still have to pay sales tax, property tax, government fees, provide insurance on the property and bond the officers of 

the board and other required cost just to exist.  When you buy food or drink we include the sales tax on the sale in the price.   

On the brighter side we look to an active year ahead.  The plan is to have the park area ready for the Spring and Summer months to host 

events.  We may have “work and improvement days” and if you would like to help it would be great.  We will let everyone know when those 

days are.  If you have a special skill such as carpenter, electrician, plumber etc. and would like to make the Lodge Home better; that would 

be welcome.  Also, we are looking at working with some charitable groups in the community.  If you have a charity you would like to        

support, come to a meeting and see what the Lodge can do to help them.  Youth sports, ROTC, student groups and other community service 

organizations are welcome. 

There is a suggestion box to the right of the patio exit.  Please drop a note if you would like to become active in a project or have a            

suggestion.  I am looking for some members, men and women, to sit on several committees.  The committees are: for planning the           

Memorial Day Picnic, Historical Archive Committee, Publicity Committee, and Park Design Committee.  We as a Lodge need your input.  I 

would like all of the veterans, men and women, to help do the flag retirement at the Memorial Day picnic.  Additionally, it would be nice to 

have a Lodge Veterans Color Guard to post the flags.  Please let me know if you can help or have an interest in any of the areas I mentioned 

above. 

The District Meeting scheduled on February 15th has been moved from El Centro to our Escondido Lodge.  The District Meeting if you’d like 

to come begins at 3 PM.  This is a good time to see what other Lodges in our District 23 have going on.  After the meetings we will have din-

ner and a costume contest.  The theme for the evening is MASH 4077, come on out dressed as a MASH character or the uniform of the day.  

The best 3 costumes will win cash prizes.  CA/NV did this as their theme in September and everyone had a great time.  See flyer for more 

details. 

I know everyone likes to have fun.  The Association Mid-Year Conference will be held at Knotts Berry Farm Hotel, Buena Park ,                    

California.  The dates are  Feb 27-29, 2020 - and go home on Sunday March 1, 2020.  If you can make the event, even for a day or two, you 

will meet men and women Moose members from around the State.  All members are welcome and you can have a good time.  You will get a 

50% discount on the entry fee to the theme park so bring the family.  Use this link to register:   http://www.ca-nvmoose.org/COMING-

EVENTS/MID-YEAR-CONFERENCE/mid-year-conference.html .  Unlike your officers you can concentrate on fun, we go to meetings. 

I hope to see everyone at Lodge events and dinners as well as at the Mid-Year. 

Dan Papp, Administrator 

   

Hello Moose Riders, 

 

We have scheduled a Moose Rider Chili Cook-Off for March 7th from 2pm-10pm. Please check out 
the flyer in the newsletter for information on how to enter the Chili Cook Off.  

Once the weather starts warming up we will start planning more weekend rides. If there are some 
places you would like to check out, please let me know and we can schedule a ride. 

Our next meeting will be held in the Lodge Park, on Feb. 2 at 10:30am. Hope to see everyone 
there. 

 

 

Jesse Farrell, Vice President-Extreme South CA/NV Moose Riders (ESMR) 

http://www.ca-nvmoose.org/COMING-EVENTS/MID-YEAR-CONFERENCE/mid-year-conference.html
http://www.ca-nvmoose.org/COMING-EVENTS/MID-YEAR-CONFERENCE/mid-year-conference.html












 





 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

LookinG for serviCes?  Don’t know who to CaLL or who to trust?   

Now you do...Call one of our fraternal members, support their  business 

 

EVENT PLANNING 

As a member one of your benefits is use of the Lodge and Park for  special functions! Are 

you planning a wedding, anniversary, birthday or celebration...Why not plan it at the Lodge 

or our beautiful park? Now that the Lodge is closed on Saturday’s we have room for indoor 

special events. 

For Details contact:   Dan Papp 760-310-8031 
Lodge1874@mooseunits.org 

Do you have a favorite charity?  Do you want to help the organization raise funds.  Think about a  
function at the Lodge.  We can work with you to create a great fundraiser if you will chair the com-
mittee to manage the event.  Think about it!  Your Lodge Home has many         attributes that will 
serve you and your charitable organization as well. 
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